

Student Council Agenda

16 April 2020

Facilitator (video)

Diana Phan

Attendees (video)

Rachel Boone

Rachel Collins

Jeehah Yu

Xavier Aponte

Lois Hernandez

Alex Aponte

Agenda

★ Call to Order 12:08pm

- Seconded by Rachel Boone

★ Approval of Minutes from last meeting:

★ Team Reports:

- Academic (Rachel Collins)
 - Email with Dr. Rule - thoughts, comments, questions
 - Rachel Collins send email to Xavier
 - Reached out to UW Student Government
 - Meeting is in place, hopefully they will respond to build resilience and community online.
 - Reached out to Bastyr Campus in SD, but have not heard a response yet
 - Xavier Aponte can reach out to contacts in SD
 - Connecting students to resources
 - Are you feeling bombarded with emails from the school for resources?
 - Consensus: yes
 - Can SC post resources to our website instead of emailing to the student body?
 - Kim at SRC gives Rachel Boone resources to send out in the community email.

- Can we combine all the resources and put it on our website?
 - https://hope4college.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/BTFP_SupportingStudentsDuringCOVID19_v2_Final.pdf
 - <https://hope4college.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/infographic.jpg>
- Clinic TL Email?
 - Alex will send TMs access to this email so we can all be in the loop
- **Activities** (Lois Hernandez)
 - Start doing themed days starting Week 3
 - Implementing something on Friday-- wear a hat to class day. Making subtle changes to their background. Brings lightness to the environment.
 - Possibly using a trivia site to do on a Saturday night for the community to come together
 - Jackbox.tv
 - Raffle during midterms and finals for Kindle
 - How do we want to do the raffle?
 - Random drawing from the Student Body
 - Enter the raffle by donating masks, etc. to our community. Or a couple dollars per raffle?
 - Maybe asking for more money might be a deterrent for people in our community who don't get as much aid or are struggling financially
 - Enter raffle by filling out surveys for student participation? Survey of how SC could best show up for students?
 - Ways to create the raffle
 - <https://wheelofnames.com/> → online spinny wheel
 - Enter names thru excel spreadsheet and do number generator tool.
 - Lois Hernandez will send out e-mail to team to see our opinions
- **Administrative** (Jeehah Yu)
 - Medical Spanish Club application
 - Majority vote → Approved
 - Have info for meetings on four clubs, will send their info to Rachel to put out into the newsletter
 - Intuitive Living Club
 - Differentials Club
 - Meditation Club
 - Transnational Fusion Belly Dance
 - I remember we had a calendar for all events...where can I find that? To put all clubs events/zoom links on
 - Jeehah Yu ask Alex where it is
- **Clinic** (TBD)

- Clinic e-mail
- Meeting Diana had with Zoe (keeping in mind how we want to split the position)
- Projects left off:
 - She communicates mainly with Dr. Johnson→ Dr. J asks Zoe for SC's opinion on projects Dr. J is working on.
 - NMS3→ NMS4 advancement
 - Zoe gave SC's input about not wanting it to be an exam. She's considering our input, but would like metrics/things that would be good for NMS3's to do to show competency for NMS4
 - Clinic handbook: once it goes out, Dr. J offered to give a Q&A about it. Zoe thinks that Dr. J will put some info out about it, but make sure SC is in the loop about it.
 - Diana Phan will clarify what these updates are. Updating language or competencies?
 - A couple meetings with Dr. J per quarter. After TL meetings, Zoe would set up a meeting with her to update her, but this can also be done via e-mail.
 - Dr. J talking about reducing the amount of hoops you have to jump thru to when applying to Bastyr.
 - (As in, doing away with recommendations for admission*)
 - Rachel Boone will talk to Dr. J about this.
 - Should it be more about marketing?
 - Basic institutions usually always have a recommendation required
 - Are we lowering standards?
 - Diana ask Zoe: More specific purpose for increasing enrollment? For diversity purposes?
 - Marketing for ND program has been focusing on women of color. Is this a direct aim of a demographic?
 - Once clinic is in-person again:
 - Coffee and items at clinic to be refilled properly.
 - Suggestion hat clinic budget be used to get silverware/plates and basic condiments for clinic kitchen.
 - Coffee creamer
- Do we move forward individually or as a group? Meetings one on one or as a group?
 - Lois has offered to take the main role with communications.
 - Diana contact Lois to see what she is willing to do in terms of covering clinic and the rest of the TL's will take what's left and clarify questions with Zoe
 - Jeehah can represent TCM clinic

- **Communications & Professional Development** (Rachel Boone)
 - I have reached out to Heather Jarvis about a loan repayment workshop but I have not heard back yet.
 - Business Bootcamp with Dr. Eli Camp
 - How to make e-mail correspondence more concise. Alex can create a dashboard to include all the links. He can figure it out by Friday.
- **Finance** (Poorna Menon)
- **International & English Language Learners** (Xavier Aponte)
 - Continued communication with Aracelly Salazar in regards to international students and any potential issues/concerns that could come up during the quarter and the period of remote education
 - She's speaking with head of departments to come up with different solutions. Only one case was mentioned to her and it was basically resolved due to the different solutions that came up.
 - 2 resources related to Minority Health month per week
 - Sending Rachel Boone 2 different links for students to access and know more about it
- **IT** (Alexander Aponte Davila)
 - Beth Goodman talk
 - Alex recorded and shared link with Rachel Boone
 - Office hours updated
 - Applications posted in the SC website
 - Helping on a lunch and learn "Acupuncture in Nepal" to record it
- **Secretary** (Diana Phan)
 - No updates from OIE yet
 - Tentative dates
 - Monday, May 11: 12-1pm or 4-5pm
 - Friday, June 5 6-7pm
 - How are the CW dates for everyone?
 - Mon, April 20, 12-1pm
 - Thurs, May 7 12-1pm
 - Mon, June 8: 12-1pm
 - Clarify: applications go through my e-mail, then I fwd them to IT TL? Yes
 - <https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cyNsucBwXREe-pwKoEBe0lqFqCh9bGhYRhS7KToGgv8/edit> #eventtrackingclanedar on slack
- **Social Justice & Equity** (Pearline Davis)
 - Minority Health month
 - Emails- links, discussions
 - Will not be in meeting today

★ **Additional Agenda Items:**

★ **Visiting Presenter(s):**

★ **Topics for Future Meetings:**

- More detailed logistics of splitting up Clinic TL responsibilities
- ★ **Meeting Adjournment: 1:07pm**
 - Seconded by Xavier Aponte